
 

M E M O R A N D U M 

TO:   Stormwater Management Planning Committee 

FROM:  Mary Beth Falsey, Stormwater Management 

SUBJECT:  Annual Report to Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 

DATE:   May 22, 2024 

Each year, DuPage County is required to submit an annual report to the Illinois 
Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) detailing the efforts that are being made to 
maintain compliance with the General NPDES Permit for Discharges from Small 
Municipal Separate Storm Sewer Systems (ILR40).  Permit No. ILR40 requires that a 
permittee reduce, to the maximum extent practicable, pollutants associated with 
stormwater runoff being discharged to any surface water of the State.    
 
The Annual Facility Inspection Report is due to the IEPA by the first day of June 
each year that the permit is in effect, as well as required to be posted on the 
permittee’s website.  Each report covers the period from March 1 of the previous year 
to March of the current year. This year DuPage County and 41 partner agencies are 
submitting one comprehensive report as co-permitees, which is being prepared by 
DuPage County Stormwater Management. 
 
The annual report will be posted online by June 1 and can be found at: 
 
https://www.dupagecounty.gov/government/departments/stormwater_management/w
ater_quality/water_quality_permit_documents.php  
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